
First Coast TIM Meeting 
Tuesday, January 19, 2010 

 
 

Meeting Minutes 
 
The list of meeting attendees and the Meeting Agenda are attached to these meeting minutes. 
 
� Donna Danson welcomed everyone to the meeting and explained the reason for having this 

meeting. 
 
� Donna then asked everyone to introduce themselves. 
 
� Next on the Agenda was the Construction Update.  

 
Mike Goldman gave the construction update and passed out handouts with the projects listed 
1. Due to weather problems there has been no paving begin done, which is causing the 

Railroad project on Kingsley to be delayed due to the cold. 
2. Mike pointed out the overhead signage change out on SR 9A page 8 of the handout. 
3. There have been a lot of motorist complaints about the I-10 work between Lane Ave and 

Stockton Street pavement resurfacing.  
 

� The Emergency Operations update was next on the agenda 
1. There have been no activations for the cold weather. 
2. The State EOC is at a level 2 due to the Haiti earthquake. 
3. The hurricane conference is coming up in May. 
4. Pete asked about fire season. Ed Ward responded saying that the freeze has killed most of 

the plants, which will make it worse and will make the season come sooner. 
� onewayflorida.org is to be updated with the latest Statewide Contra-flow plans.  
� The current crossover at I-10 and I-95 is being used as a project staging area and a new 

one is being done in the current construction project. 
 
� Donna provided a spreadsheet of the incidents since the last TIM meeting. Ed Ward tracks the 

incidents and maintains the spreadsheet.  This spreadsheet has been attached for reference. 
 

1. Kenton Brown stated that there have been no DEP issues in North Florida area, but some 
other areas in the South Florida area are having issues. Such that DEP may stop cleaning 
up spills on FDOT right of way. 

2. Donna mentioned 3 incidents on the list were RISC and 2 of them met the deadline and 1 
did not. 

3. Charles Peacock asked FHP to try to make troopers aware that they should stay at the 
scene until the lane blocking MOT has been removed.  Captain Spaulding stated that he 
would make sure to remind his troops. 

 
� Greg Gaylord then gave the Road Ranger update 

 
1. One truck was put out of service while providing motorist service on I-295. 
2. Another vehicle was damaged but not seriously in another similar incident. 
3. No operators were seriously hurt in either incident. 
 
 
 
 
 



� Next Craig Carnes discussed the diversion route maps 
 

1. Charles Peacock stated that in their experiences with incidents between SR 23 and Chafee 
that the best route would be for SR23 to Normandy and keep the traffic on Normandy to I-
295.  The suggested route would cause back-up at Chafee. 

2. Updated CD’s will be provided at the next meeting. 
 
� Next, Pete Vega provided ITS and 511 updates 
 

1. There was one RISC in December that did not meet response time; therefore the RISC 
Contractor (John’s Towing) has been removed from the list for Duval County. 

2. Road Rangers contract is being re-advertised and we are hoping to have a new contract in 
place by April 1st. 

3. SR21 Project - Between Collins and Old Jennings- Installing DMS and CCTVs as well as 
changing out controllers and cabinets.  Construction to start in about another month. 

4. US1-Phillips Hwy – Similar scope to the SR 21 Project – It has been advertised 
5. SR15 – Similar scope to others, Collins Road to Doctors Inlet Bridge has been advertised. 
6. Phase 7 SR 9A from Atlantic Blvd North to I-95 – Designer has submitted 90% plans.  

Project is to be in Let in the fall. 
7. Phase 8 on I-295 from I-10 North to I-95 - Design is underway 
8. Phase 9 on SR 9A from I-95 North to Atlantic Blvd - The designer will be selected in the next 

year. 
9. FDOT will be assisting the city with procurement of CCTV’s and controllers for various 

streets throughout Jacksonville. 
10. The TMC is back on – The Project will be let in the summer.  The TMC will include FHP, 

JSO, the City of Jacksonville Traffic Operations, Fish and Wildlife Commission, and 
Jacksonville Fire Rescue.  This will enable easier communications and better coordination of 
both day-to-day and emergency activities. 

11. Derrick Odom is now the traffic reporter for Fox/CBS on the morning show. Ryan Crist has 
been promoted to the TMC Manager and Sean Wilcox has been promoted to the Assistant 
TMC Manager. 

12. The ITS Group is working on a fiber optic cable tie-in to FDOT Maintenance. 
13. Streaming video feeds are now available on Trafficland.com- anyone can call the TMC to 

request what feeds are being shown. 
14. ITS Group is currently in the process of connecting the City’s fiber to FDOT fiber at all major 

intersections where both fibers currently exist. 
15. Kenton asked if diversion routes are being made for the area around SR 9A and Heckscher 

Drive for the port. Pete stated that this area is being reviewed. 
 

� The final Item on the agenda was announcements: 
1. New Road Ranger Responder Survey – These surveys have been distributed by FDOT 

Central Office.  Central Office is wanting to find out how responders feel that the Road 
Ranger Program is doing.  Patrick Odom, with Central Office, stated that the responses will 
be grouped both by District and Statewide. 

2. HazMat training - Kenton is to provide training at next TIM meeting in March. 
3. TIMe4Safety training video - Still in the process of getting the video out, we would like to get 

a number of how many people have done the training and how many people need access to 
the video.  The videos are available on the internet. 

4. Pete asked Patrick if the Road Rangers budget will be addressed in the current legislative 
session. Patrick stated that he knows that the program is getting more positive responses 
and more widely known, but he will check to get Pete the answer. 
 

� There were no further questions and the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 






















